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Will Albuquerque Be Another Chernobyl?

The recent warning by the Homeland Security Department of the possible use of cargo aircraft by terrorists to attack nuclear facilities, dams, bridges or other targets points to a great danger facing the 600,000 people of Albuquerque.

The largest weapons of mass destruction bunker in the world is located near the Albuquerque Sunport.  Several thousand nuclear weapons are stored under the flight path of large aircraft near the crossing of the three major runways.  One aircraft crash into this nuclear weapons bunker, terrorist flown or by accident would possibly create a massive dirty bomb zone larger than the Chernobyl fallout disaster – which is still an uninhabitable area.

The safety of our city should be the first priority of the military and city government! We oppose spending another $8 million on trying to hide an obvious military planning mistake: placing the world’s largest WMD bunker at a busy airport, and inside a major city.  Specifically, we need to know:  How will people get word to evacuate the city in case of an accident; how will parents pick up children at multiple schools; how will the hospitals be evacuated; where will we get gas for our cars; how will thousands of people find emergency shelter and jobs; and for how long?  When will these weapons and the threat they pose be removed from our city?

It appears nothing is being done to prepare the citizens of the city for the real danger that exists here now.  In fact, more nukes will probably be placed here due to the new arms control agreements with Russia.   Nearly $50 million has been spent on this bomb facility and we are less safe than before.

The below organizations have endorsed the Nukes out of Duke City campaign to alert the people of Albuquerque of this present and immediate danger and to remove the WMDs: 

Action Coalition of Taos, Albuquerque Center for Peace and Justice, Alliance for Academic Freedom, Calming Four Primordial Swing Dance Group, UNM Greens, Center for Action and Contemplation, Citizen Action, Citizens for Alternatives, to Radioactive Dumping, Empty Chair Project, First Unitarian Church, National Lawyers Guild, Los Alamos Study Group, Native Forest Network, Nukes Out of Duke City, Pax Christi New Mexico, Peace Pals of Las Vegas, New Mexico, People Before Profit, Progressive Student Alliance, Stop the War Machine, Students for Clean Energy, United Students Against Sweatshops, Wild Watershed, Veterans for Peace, NM Progressive News.

Albuquerque City Councilman Miguel Gomez wrote in a letter of support for us to Senator Bingaman, “…these weapons of mass destruction located at Kirtland AFB call much-needed attention to the dangers posed to our city…” Councilman Hess Yntema wrote to Senator Bingaman, “Large concentrations of nuclear weapons adjacent to a major metropolitan area (Albuquerque) raises safety concerns.”   Councilman Eric Griego is also preparing a statement.  Michael Moore and Dennis Kucinich have signed our petition along with 3,300 other people - the list continues to grow.

With the immediate threat posed by the presence of these weapons and the growing dangers of terrorist actions we call upon the city government and federal officials to remove these weapons immediately.


See attached flyer and petition.
